
BIRMINGHAM TOWNSHIP 

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MINUTES 

MAY 4, 2020 

 

The regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors was called to order at 7:30 PM by Chairman 

Scott Boorse in the Township Building via a recorded virtual meeting through Zoom in order to 

practice safe distancing during the COVID-19 crisis.  Also in attendance at the building were 

Chief Thomas Nelling and Secretary/Treasurer Quina Nelling, both wearing facemasks per the 

direction of Governor Wolf.  Joining the meeting in virtual mode were Vice-Chairman Michael 

Shiring and Supervisor J. Daniel Hill.  A quorum of Supervisors was declared. 

 

Supervisor Hill moved to approve the April 6, 2020 minutes as written.  Vice-Chairman Shiring 

seconded the motion and the minutes were unanimously approved. 

 

Vice-Chairman Shiring moved to approve the bills paid through May 4th.  Supervisor Hill 

seconded the motion and the bills were unanimously approved.  General Fund bills totaled 

$84,415.23.  Sewer Fund bills totaled $39,441.29. 

 

RATIFY DISASTER EMERGENCY DECLARATION 

On March 16th the Township issued a seven day Declaration of Disaster Emergency due to the 

State of Emergency from the Coronavirus COVID-19 threat to injury, damage and suffering to 

persons and property of the Township and the entirety of Chester County.  The Disaster 

Emergency was extended another seven days on March 23rd and again on April 6th until May 4th. 

 

Vice-Chairman Shiring moved to adopt Resolution #2020-0504A to ratify the Declaration of 

Disaster Emergencies dated March 16th and March 23rd, to extend the March 23rd Declaration of 

Disaster Emergency until the next Township meeting scheduled for June 1st, and to adopt 

procedures and policies for conducting public meetings during such state of emergency.  

Supervisor Hill seconded the motion which was unanimously approved. 

 

PROPERTY TAX PENALTY RESOLUTION 

Act 15 of 2020 permits taxing districts, including townships, which impose taxes on the assessed 

value of real property to provide relief to taxpayers by extending the deadline for payment of 

Township property taxes due to the economic impact of the coronavirus. 

 

Chairman Boorse moved to adopt Resolution #2020-0504B to implement the provisions in Act 

15 of 2020 to waive the fees and penalties for late payment of real property tax provided that the 

tax is paid in its entirety by December 31, 2020.  A copy of the resolution must be provided to 

the Township’s tax collector, the Chester County Treasurer’s Office, by May 20, 2020. 

 

Vice-Chairman Shiring seconded the motion and the Resolution for real property tax relief was 

unanimously approved. 

 

 

 

 



HOLIDAY INN REQUEST FOR WAIVER OF SEWER PENALTY AND INTEREST 

Manjunath, General Manager of the Holiday Inn Express Hotel & Suites at 1310 Wilmington 

Pike, has contacted the Township by e-mail and phone requesting forgiveness of the penalty and 

interest imposed on the sewer bill for the Holiday Inn due to the lack of business from the Covid-

19 pandemic. 

 

Chairman Boorse stated that the request was premature as penalties and interest have not yet 

been imposed on the sewer bills.  He said that at the time the sewer bill is paid would be the 

appropriate time to request a waiver. 

 

Vice-Chairman Shiring applauded Manjunath for letting the Township know of the situation in a 

timely fashion.  Under Chapter 94-12 of the Township Code the Board has the ability to waive 

penalties and interest.  He agreed that the request was premature and at this time no one knows 

the economic effect and impact of Covid-19. 

 

Supervisor Hill also felt that a policy shouldn’t be established until a situation existed and the 

request is premature until the bill is in arrears. 

 

Chairman Boorse added that the Supervisors are sympathetic to business operations in the 

township as we are facing the effects of Covid-19. 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT 

There was no public comment nor any public participation through Zoom. 

 

Vice-Chairman Shiring thanked Chairman Boorse for keeping apprised of all the information 

disseminated through the County and State on Covid-19.   

 

Supervisor Hill thanked Chief Nelling for the on-going operation of the Police Department 

during Covid-19 and Secretary/Treasurer Quina Nelling for keeping the essential operations of 

the Township Office handled during this time. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Quina Nelling 

Secretary/Treasurer 
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